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Dear School Board and Superintendent Sherry 

All our students had a successful first quarter, all students seem to be very excited 
about their first quarter achievements.  It was extremely encouraging to have so many 
parents show up to parent teacher conferences. We only had one parent that didn’t 
show up, but we were able to talk to them after.  Parents' concerns have been minimal, 
we do have some concerns over the new Edgenuity program, but I think it is going much 
better now that our students are feeling more comfortable and learning the program.  

One project that we worked on this month that the students really enjoyed, was learning 
the evolution of electronics such as the history of the printer. We worked with the 
Organized Village of Kasaan, to collect enough used electronics for the students to be 
able to take some apart, explore and learn their function. They were able to see all the 
different components and how the electronics are put together. We are planning to use 
some of  the components to build some other projects at a later date.   

We also had a culinary challenge in which the students were challenged to make 
Turkish Flat Bread by just following a recipe. No adults were allowed to help. This went 
along with a science lesson about how yeast is a living organism.  The students now 
have a different perspective of bread and some may never eat it again. 

All is going well with the COVID  guidelines and students are healthy and happy.  

Yours sincerely 

Michael Congdon 

Lead Teacher 

 


